
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

SCH moves all Physical Therapy to Sweeny 

 

Sweeny - It is with great sadness that we announce the movement of operations at 
the Kittie Nash Groce Rehabilitation Center. The Kittie Nash Groce Trustees have 
elected to not renew Sweeny Community Hospital’s lease after 22 years.  

Despite our disappointment, we will still be serving the community with the same 
great staff and care. Beginning July 3, 2023, all physical therapy operations will be 
at The Wellness Center located at 505 N. Main, Sweeny, TX. Patients can schedule 
their appointments by calling 979-548-4004.  

We want to thank West Columbia and the surrounding communities for all the care 
and support you have shown us. While this is not what we planned or expected, we 
are beyond thankful for the many years we were able to meet your physical therapy 
needs. We hope to see you at The Wellness Center and continue to be excited to 
bring a new, state-of-the-art hospital to the area. The West Columbia Health Clinic 
continues to strive and has no intentions on leaving.  
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